
ELECTION BOARD MEETING  

MAY 18, 2018 

1:00 P.M. 

Those in Attendance:  James Holland – President, Julie Schuette – Vice President, Jay Phelps – 

Secretary, Dustin Renner – Clerk’s Office Chief Deputy, Shari Lentz – Voter Registration 

Supervisor 

President, James Holland reconvened the meeting in order to certify the election results of the 

2018 Primary.  

The minutes from the April 19th meeting were reviewed and approved by the board members. 

The provisional ballots of Graham E. Thomason and Charles Denver Shepherd were 

unanimously added to the vote totals as both individuals had presented the proper 

identification to the Voter Registration Office within the 10 day time period following the 

election. Scott Mayes, Information Technology Director for Bartholomew County, updated the 

precinct summaries and vote count to reflect the added provisional ballots.  

Eight ballots were received by mail to the Voter Registration after Election Day and therefore 

were not counted.  These individuals were:  Marci McCauley, Marie Jaggers, John Crouch,    

Janet Crouch, Wallace Cantrell, Jr., Sandra Cantrell, Beverley Denney, and Dorothy Kolopanis. 

A report listing the Vote Centers by Turnout on Election Day was presented to the board for 

their review.  It was unanimously decided that no changes would be made to the Vote Center 

locations for the 2018 General Election.  After that time, the board will revisit the list of Vote 

Center locations to determine if any changes need to be made.   

With no further business to review in regard to the 2018 Primary, the board members signed 

the Canvasser sheet to certify the election results. 

Jay Phelps then presented the board with information regarding the new encoder that 

MicroVote has made available to its customers.  This automated process eliminates the 

possibility of human error by entering the voter identification number and the possible 

selection of the wrong precinct.  The board will study the information and make a 

determination about its usage for Bartholomew County at a later date.  

With no further business to discuss, President, James Holland adjourned the meeting.  


